
Thursday, 10-20-2022   FCS/MISC. 6:45 in kitchen  
Cassia County 4-H Volunteer Council Agenda 7:30 p.m. in Commissioners Chambers, 2nd 

floor.  Due to the importance of the meeting and lack of quality audio, please plan on attending in 
person.   
Clubs having representation at the meeting either by attending in-person or sending in proxy votes: 
Albion Patriots, Bowtaculars, Practice Makes Perfect, Almo Hustlers, Rocky Mountain Show Club, 
Shakes & Steaks, Cassia Classics, New View, Redneck Wranglers, Springdale Acres, Awesome Possums, 
Cousins & Critters, Dairy Queens, Dudes & Dolls, Backyard Kids, Black Sheep Squadron, 
Whatchamacallits, A Little of This N’That, Makin’ Tracks. 
 
Clubs not having representation at the meeting: Cassia Creek, Oakley Valley Beef, A to Z, Oakley Valley 
4-H, Wild Bunch, Bovine Beauticians, Young Riders, Hillside Wonders, Jeans N’Boots & Country Roots 
 
Others in attendance included: From the 4-H Office: Dena Jarolimek, Joel Packham, & Rosie Davids. 
Scott Jones (prospective new leader), Makayla Smith (prospective new leader), Lane Schumann (Beef 
Supt.) 
 
Welcome: President Ryan Taylor Meeting called to order at 7:35 pm 



The floor was turned back to President Ryan Taylor to conduct the rest of the meeting by Rosie Davids.  
2. Do we want to have a meeting in November?  It was asked if we had anything to discuss. As there will 

be the Ethics meeting on Nov 17, everyone felt it would be best to count that as our meeting in 
November. The Livestock Committee is scheduled to meet by then and can report to the group on the 
business conducted there or a letter can be sent out.   
And a meeting in January? It was not decided if a meeting would be held in January.  
 

General Specie Meeting: to follow general meeting: 

 
  

 

 



d. Ultrasounds for sheep and swine. This was done last year. A decision needs to be made by the 

species superintendents.  

e. Folders will be given to leaders in June with the grading rubric inside. They were given out late 

last year and they will try to get them out sooner this year.  

f. 


